Justice Committee
Stormont

Dear Sir/Madam

We are writing to you to express our support for Lord Morrow’s bill on human
trafficking currently before the Justice Committee.

We feel that this bill is sorely needed to combat the horrific crime of human trafficking
in Northern Ireland. The knowledge that men, women and children are being brought
into Northern Tretand to be exploited in this manner must surely fill every right
thinking person with revulsion.

We welcome all aspects of the bill, including clause 6 that criminalises paying for sex.
One of the primary reasons for trafficking in Northern Ireland is for sex and we
believe clause 6 will address this particular problem at its source.

We know that this clause has caused considerable controversy and is widely debated in
the media and in academic circles. People with genuine conviction are on both sides of
the argument and it is sometimes hard to judge the various positions. For us, however,
we are persuaded that the experience of Sweden is hard evidence that a law that
criminalises paying for sex works. This has been further confirmed by an article in the
News Letter dated 28 October 2013 which reports an interview with Detective
Superintendent Kajsa Wahlberg, the Swedish Rapporteur on Human Trafficking (copy
enclosed). To quote from comments made by Ms Wahlberg in the article: “in fact,
very soon it became clear that the law is an excellent tool to hold individuals that
purchase a sexual service accountable for their actions, But 1 also allows us to use it
to reach and investigate those who organise prostitution activities in Sweden -
whether they are local organised crime elements or cross-border traffickers.”

Comments by Dr Graham Ellison of Queen’s University, reported in the same article
in the News Letter, that the Swedish ban on men buying sex “reeks of hypoerisy”
because “one Swedish champion of the law was jailed for rape and purchasing sex”
and other officials have been convicted are very concerning from such a prominent
opponet of clause 6. Far from reeking of hypocrisy we see this as the application of
fhe law to all sections of Swedish society and a positive confirmation of the rectitnde
of the majority of police and judicial authorities in Sweden, even allowing for Dr
Ellison’s accusation of “patchy” enforcement across Sweden. As Ms Wahlberg,
commenting on this in the Article, also states, “no legislation works 100%. Do you
have such a law in Northern Ireland? We have laws regarding fraud and theft ioo and
these laws are baing broken all the time. When that happens, no one blames the law.”



This is an important Bill, not only for Northern Ireland but also for its implication for
the rest of the UK and Ireland. We believe we will be sefting an important precedent
that will ensure that we fulfil our obligations under the European Directive and the
Council of Europe Convention.

Yours faithfully .

Ken & Elma Neely
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